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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.

CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: . . . (gavel). . . Okay, good afternoon, Members, and -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --thank you for being here. We have a quorum present and the
Planning Committee will now come to order. May I please request that anyone in the
Chamber for all of us present to disable our sound making devices for the respect of all
others.
At this time, the Chair would like to introduce the Committee Members who are here.
Beginning to my left, we have Committee Member Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And next to him is Committee Member Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. And then coming to her chair is Committee
Vice-Chair Jo Anne Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aloha.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And also Committee Member Wayne Nishiki and Committee
Member Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Aloha. Also here today attending our, our meeting is our
Dep...Deputy Corporation Counsel, Mr. Michael Hopper. Aloha. And then from the
Planning Department, we have representatives, first of all, Mr. Jeff Hunt, Planning
Director.
MR. HUNT: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: And then we have John Summers, who's the Program Planning
Administrator for Long Range Division. Aloha, John. And then from the, Senior
Planner, Long Range Planning Division, we have Simone Bosco.
MS. BOSCO: Good afternoon.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And our Committee Staff today, we have our Committee
Secretary, Clarita Balala, with us, and our Legislative Attorney, Mr. David Raatz. Okay.
So, the Chair would like to begin by saying that we will begin with public testimony in a
few minutes and those who are wishing to testify if you haven't already signed up, I'd
ask you to do so. Testimony will be limited to three minutes with an additional minute to
finish. Testifiers are requested to state their name and the, for the record and to indicate
who they are representing. Okay.
So, if I may, I'd like to now begin with. . .Members, today we have on our agenda PC-2,
which is the General Plan Update. And if I may, I'd begin by saying that as established
in Chapter 2.80B, the Maui County Code, the first part of the County's decennial General
Plan Update is the Countywide Policy Plan. The draft Countywide Policy Plan was
presented to the Council last year by the Department of Planning following a lengthy
review by the General Plan Advisory Committees and the Planning Commissions and the
Cultural Resources Commission. The Council is now left with the responsibility to
evaluate the comments and recommendations of the advisory bodies and enact the
Countywide Policy Plan by ordinance. So, today's meeting provides an opportunity for
the Department of Planning to give the Committee an overview of the draft Countywide
Policy Plan. No legislative action is. . .will be taken today.
The Maui County Code establishes three mandatory components of the Countywide
Policy Plan: (1) is a vision for the County; (2) a statement of core themes or principles
for the County; and (3) a list of Countywide objectives and policies for population, land
use, the environment, the economy, and housing. I have consulted the Planning Director
and concluded that the Committee will plan to devote the months of August, September
in reviewing and voting on each element of the draft Countywide Policy Plan.
Today's meeting is a foundation for the Committee's work later this summer. Though
special meetings may be necessary, possibly including on the islands of Lanai and
Molokai and other districts on Maui. I will direct the Committee Staff to work with each
of the Council Members' offices to coordinate scheduling plans and to determine when
quorum is available.
The Countywide Policy Plan is a lengthy document but the Planning Department is. . .has
prepared a helpful matrix that displays the recommendations of the advisory bodies for
each section of the plan. I'm confident that we will be able to absorb and advise, the
advice and take action on each element of the Countywide Policy Plan in an efficient
manner.
So, before I ask the Planning Department to present an overview of the draft Countywide
Policy Plan, I will now accept public testimony. So, so, Members, without any objection
then the Committee will now accept public testimony. Each testifier will be given three
minutes with an additional minute to conclude, okay. Any objections?
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, we'll begin with public testimony
from Susan Moikeha to be followed by Jim Smith.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MS. MOIKEHA: Good afternoon, Chair and Committee Members. Thank you for this
opportunity. For the record, my name is Susan Moikeha and I am a GPAC member for
the island of Maui and I just want to throw out some thoughts to you and hope that you
would give consideration to some of the things I might say here today.
First of all, this Countywide Policy Plan acts as an overarching values statement and is an
umbrella document for the island and Community Plans. The Countywide Policy Plan
provides broad goals, objectives, and policies, which portray the desired direction of the
County's future. And within those two simple statements, there's so much direction
particularly to this body, and some of the words I want to call out to you is "overarching
values statement", "an umbrella document", "broad goals", "objectives", and "policies".
And the reason why I emphasize that is because having gone through this process and
been part of the initial group that started this review on the Maui Countywide Policy
Plan, I really feel at this point that you've gotten a very detailed, specific document
instead of a more broad and, and overarching value statement. And I believe that that's
going to become a problem.
The review for the Maui Island Plan is now into process with the Commission, the
Planning Commission, and we've already completed our work there. And I will tell you
that I would say probably a third of the Countywide Policies are repeated in the Maui
Island Plan and it feels like we did double duty unnecessarily. I don't hold any person or
individual responsible for that. It was really the interpretation and an amendment to the
ordinance that caused that process to happen, to separate the two reviews, instead of
looking at it together, and I think that's where we went wrong. We can't correct that at
this point in time, but I would say to you look at all of these policies, objectives, and
goals that you have and try, in my opinion, maybe pick out the most five important things
of each element and also ask that there be consistency from that policy plan into the Maui
Island Plans, because I can also assure you I don't think the Department, and I could be
wrong on this, has gone back to see if there's contradictions. There just wasn't time in
order to get these documents in to the next phases of the review.
But if I can say anything that means anything to you folks today is this is too specific.
There's too many things in there that is so detailed and, and the unfortunate part about
that is when we get so detailed in a broad document, are we narrowing ourselves into a
corner that we don't know the unintended consequences of that? And that's where the
detail should be at the community land level, not at the Countywide perspective. And so,
I would leave those comments with you. Thank you.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Okay,
seeing none, thank you. Next testifier is Jim Smith to be followed by Jocelyn Perreira.
MR. SMITH: Chairperson Kaho'ohalahala, Members of the Committee. Finally, this is before
you, our Legislators, not appointed members of an ad hoc committee or advisory
committee wanting to be legislators. So that changes things, okay, to me, substantively it
changes. It scares me that you're going to follow a schedule of going point by point by
point through 65 documents, 65 pages of stuff, when you are our Legislators.
And the first question that comes to my mind is why is it 20 years after required ten-year
revision. Did the Director of Planning ever submit or complete proposed revisions? I
have the document, which is June 24, 1991, which is the update 1990, and it references
the plan, which was bill, which was the Bill 1052, in June 24, 1980. So, our political
system allowed for ten-year revision, but something happened in 1991 through 2000 and
we're now 20 years later. That needs to be investigated.
I don't think it has to do with language. I don't think that the people then were so
insensitive or that their values were any different. They probably were smarter. They
probably had a better focus of what was important and what was not. So, I wouldn't
spend any time just yet on these 65 pages. I would review the update. What I noted as,
as a person who served on the CAC was that there was no priority system. There was
nothing saying our population density is what we have to control because it relates to
sewer, it relates to water. That was in the '91 update. That's when it started to get
specific with the airport runway issue in the General Plan. It breaks down when you do
that. So, I would ask you please, you must not proceed on a train track to review each
policy. First and foremost, is there a need? Is there a need if it's the same thing over and
over? Is the problem a language?
I, I would like to close by bringing to your attention a letter that was given to the
Planning Commission on March 27, 2009, and this was their transmission of the state,
the, the Island Plan, and in it they said on Page 7, the GPAC did not have an opportunity
to review the entire document although the IRC's completed the majority of their work.
Now, if they can't complete the document, their review, and come to decisions within the
timeframe they were supposed to come to you, but they didn't. They didn't have to?
Why didn't they? Because they were driven by pride, not public worth. Please, I'm
sorry for extending beyond. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you for your testimony.
MR. SMITH: . . . (Inaudible).. .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any questions for the testifier? Okay, seeing none,
then thank you. Jocelyn Perreira followed by Dick Mayer.
MS. PERREIRA: Good afternoon, Chair Kaho'ohalahala.
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CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Good afternoon.
MS. PERREIRA: Council Members. My name is Jocelyn Perreira. I'm the Executive Director
and the Tri-Isle Main Street Program Coordinator for the Wailuku Main Street
Association, Inc./Tri-Isle Main Street Resource Center serving now nine communities
upon request. I'm here today. . .I brought you a list of questions, 45 questions, that we
had at a recent forum. As you can see, this is a plan that has been. . .a lot of good people
worked really hard on a really good plan but there's a lot of questions about the plan. So,
I'd like to bring to your attention at least five as an example that we need to get a good
understanding of
Number one, do you think it would be possible to make a more user-friendly plan by
packaging the goals, objectives, and policies and the Directed Growth Maps into one
document? To have the proposed actions and implementation section into a second
document and the technical refer...reference maps into a third document? The maps can
be especially of concern. Also, the community would like to know how the proposed
plan is in compliance with Bill 84 that established the requirements for the General Plan
Update, which included community participation, which we didn't get totally through
because they ran out of time.
The next one is, are there various. . .there are various versions of the General Plan
Update--the GPAC, the Planning Commission, and the Planning Department. Will all
three versions be forwarded to the Council? And where is the record of public testimony
and submittals during the GPAC review? Is this available for review, not just their
workshop stuff or stuff from Focus Maui Nui, but all communities' review and input?
Will this be provided to the Planning Commission and the Council for review?
During the update of the individual Community Plans, what flexibility, if any, will be
afforded in adjusting the urban and rural growth boundaries? Where, and very
importantly, has a plan of this magnitude been done anywhere in the country that is
successful? Are there places having difficulties with the concept of controlled population
growth? Why are you using infrastructure systems that are aging and deteriorating in
today's employment centers as key criteria for the location of urban growth?
And lastly, please explain the rationale for drawing proposed urban and rural growth
boundaries for Central Maui, which is Wailuku, Waihee, Kahului, Waiale, and Waikapu.
The plan includes policies that relate to standards for zoning or permitting. Why is that
specific standards in this plan? Why are you dealing with comprehensive zoning at the
General Plan level? Thank you for this opportunity to address you and express some of
the community based concerns that they feel needs to be fully addressed.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Okay,
seeing none, thank you.
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MS. PERREIRA: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Dick Mayer.
MR. MAYER: My name is Dick Mayer and I was the Vice-Chair of the Maui Island GPAC. I
first want to thank you all for giving us the, the obligation to, to serve the County and the
honor to, to represent the public and trying to comment on the General Plan that was
drafted by the, the Department. We put a lot of hours into it and we didn't complete our
job, because it's really a job that will never end in keeping up-to-date the, the whole
process.
I want to remind you that there are three versions from the GPACs, each of the islands,
there are three Maui. . .three Planning Commission versions and there's the Director's
version. I notice on the website, and that's all the general public really gets to see, there's
only one version. I'm not sure what you were transmitted but I want to make sure that
you're very aware that there are these. . .all of these versions and that as time goes on that
you will go back and look at perhaps Molokai or Lanai or Maui Planning Commission or
GPAC had a special desire to put something in there and it may need to be considered
over the one version that's on the website.
I would urge you to have the website updated so that it's complete and so that as you go
through this process now with the Countywide Policy Plan and then later on with the
Maui Island Plan and the other plans, subsequently, that really the public who wants to
know can get that information off the website, 'cause the documents are too big to
reproduce for anybody who wants to come in and copy it. In fact, I asked for a copy of
our recommendations from the GPAC and they said, well, we're trying to save money,
we're not going to be distributing those. So, I couldn't even get a copy myself.
I want to also assure you that we, members of at least of our GPAC on Maui, stand ready
and are very interested in trying to help you make decisions or find out why we put a
particular policy or action in there. Please feel free to have us come before you. And I
say this because just last week at the Planning Commission when one of the Planning
Commissioner's wanted to ask a question to find out why the Director's recommendation
was different from the GPAC's, he asked me, I was sitting in the audience, I didn't
volunteer or anything, just asked me in the audience, and asked me a question about
what, what was the GPAC thinking on something, and the Chairman ruled me out of
order and said the Commissioner could not even ask a question of a GPAC member. And
that really runs, I think, contrary to the spirit of the law, which said that we should be
able to continue in operation to help the Planning Commission and then the Council make
decisions.
One critical thing that I know that you will want to look at is not just what policies and
actions are in there but how they should be implemented. And I hope you will spend
special attention on making sure that after you go through all your work and all the other
Commissions and GPACs that went through all their work that the plan actually gets
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implemented and doesn't sit on the shelf We all know that the 1991 plan is hardly ever
referred to because it didn't have the teeth in it that it needs to. And I hope that you will
probe and find out how we can assure the public that what you do and will come up with
is something that will be implemented and I thank you. I look forward to working with
you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Mr. Mayer. Members, any questions? Okay,
Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Mayer, and thanks very much for coming and thanks for
your long and lengthy participation in this process. The question I would have is in
regard to the comment that you made about having teeth, you know, in the ordinance and
that is really going to be a challenge. Do you in the form that the plan presently exists in,
what did you insert or what could we insert to actually give it more credence and more
teeth, if you will, to actually see that it is enforceable and that it is continuously referred
to throughout the County?
MR. MAYER: I have prepared something. I don't have it with me now but I'd be glad to
transmit on paper to you some of the mechanisms by which, I think, it will help ensure
that the plan gets implemented. And I'll pass that on to the Chair and to the membership
before the next meeting.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I really appreciate that 'cause I think we all have similar concerns
about -MR. MAYER: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --all the work being done and then it seems very disrespectful to just
put it on a shelf and not look at it again after you have really done so much for such a
long period of time. So, I thank you and I look forward to that transmittal.
MR. MAYER: You'll get it. Thank you for asking.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any other questions? Member Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Dick, some clarification, you said that the plan sent or you
don't know, maybe the, the, the plan that we have here in front of the Council, and you
said that there may be three versions. And my question is, are all the concerns raised
from GPAC included in it?
MR. MAYER: I have not seen your. . .what was transmitted to you directly or the format in
which it was transmitted. But each of the three GPACs, on each of the islands, prepared
its own set of recommendations. Then it went to the Planning Commission on each
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island. They prepared their set of recommendations, that's six total. And the Department
then compiled these things and made its recommendations. So, at least that was what the
law called for. So, there should be at least seven "versions". Now they may, in many
cases be exactly the same recommendation. But there should be overall seven versions
out there that you will essentially be able to pick and choose from. There's not one that
has preeminence over any of the others as far as a, a the, "The Countywide Policy Plan".
All seven versions that should be coming to you. In fact, it was an original version that
the Department came up with that might make it even an eighth version. But that one, I
think, most people realizes is, is history since the Department updated its
recommendations.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, I'll save my questions for Planning Department.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none, then
thank you.
MR. MAYER: Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Is there anyone here who hasn't signed up to testify and would
like to? Okay, we have one more testifier. Okay, DeGray Vanderbilt, go ahead.
MR. VANDERBILT: Aloha, Chair Kaho'ohalahala and Members of the Committee. My name
is DeGray Vanderbilt. I'm a resident of Molokai for 30 years. I was a past member of
the Molokai Planning, Chairman of the Molokai Planning Commission, and am a
member of the Molokai GPAC.
I guess one of the things that we have a problem with on Molokai is when we review
ordinances from this Council or from the Planning Department, we really take a serious
job of trying to get you as much good information as we can. However, once that goes
from our Planning Commission or GPAC to the Planning Department it then gets sent up
to the Council and we never get a courtesy copy of that transmittal and attachments
where we could chime in at an early period, at the early Committee meetings, and help
you out if there's any discrepancies along the way.
Molokai, as I said, is very serious about its planning. We were the only community in the
State to put in a stimulus package, which was $28 million to the Federal government and
created 400 jobs, and would have reduced our unemployment to 2.8 percent. We've, in
2006, came out with this 83-page Molokai Responsible Tourism Initiative, which I'm
going to get a copy to each of you, which is a tremendous document with a lot of
important stuff.
We have our Islandwide Subsistent Study done with the State and the Molokai Future of
a Hawaiian Island, which was a planning document put together after Molokai Ranch
pulled out. And Councilmember Baisa and Victorino, I know read it and several of you,
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but they had some very nice comments back to the Molokai community about the good
work that they did and that was very much appreciated.
Susan Moikeha mentioned consistency with the Island Plan. We've been waiting for so
long we've lost three of our GPAC members already. We haven't even started our Island
Plan. But one thing with the Maui, Maui Island Plan, they started from a whole different
context coming up with new plans, new drafts. We're going to start by taking our
existing Community Plan. That's going to be the base document that the GPAC's going
to work from and we're just going to refine that and improve that.
And one of the reasons that we really wanted to have copies of everything and I, I really
think the Planning Department should at least send a copy of what was sent to you. I
looked in the, in the binder and it does have all the matrixes from the Molokai GPAC and
the Molokai Planning Commission, and I think our Commissioners and GPAC members
should get a copy of that transmittal. We don't necessarily need Lanai and, and, and
Maui, but just so we can give you some background as to why something might be
different than the Planning Department directed.
So, anyway, that's basically all I, I have to say. And I, I really, as I said, I, I don't have a
copy of the presentation so I'm just not that prepared today. I, I'm going to stay around
and look at the presentation, but our GPAC is like the Maui GPAC, is ready, willing, and
...to make your job a little bit easier by helping out as much as we can if we have the
documentation to work hand-in-hand with you. So, thank you very much, Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you very much. Members, any questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you, DeGray. Is there anyone here that would like to testify
that hasn't signed? Anyone? Okay, seeing no one approaching then, the Chair, would
like to at this time close public testimony if there's no objections by the Members.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, public testimony is now closed. We will take a brief,
what, three minutes recess to allow the screen to be dropped and then the Department will
be making their presentation by PowerPoint, so. So, recess. . . . (gavel). . .

RECESS:

2:00 P.M.

RECONVENE

2:03 P.M.

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: ... (gavel). . . Okay, Members, we will reconvene our
Planning Committee meeting. At this time, I would like to turn this over to the Planning
Department to make their presentations. And then following the presentations then we
will open up for questions of the Department. Okay, so, Planning Department.
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ITEM NO. 2: GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (C.C. No. 07-54)
MS. BOSCO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. My name is Simone Bosco. I'm representing the
Planning Department for the presentation here on the Countywide Policy Plan. I'm going
to start with a very brief overview of the General Plan itself, which is far beyond just to
like the Countywide Policy Plan.
The agenda today will be again the...just a brief introduction of what a General Plan is,
what the Countywide Policy Plan is, and I'll talk a lot about the planning process because
it was very extensive and it involved a lot of bodies. And then towards the end of the
presentation a little bit about the work before you and how we might approach it and the
tentative schedule.
So, what is the General Plan? References have already been made to what it is, but a lot
of people don't understand that it's 13 separate plan documents and each of those
documents guide future growth and policy creation in the County. The entire plan is an
overall vision for a 20-year period. Therefore, it's very broad. It's comprehensive and
addresses, addresses a number of issues: social, economic issues, environmental issues,
physical environment, cultural resources, and many issues, even social issues, such as
healthcare, public services, parks, public facilities. Okay, and there's a lot of interaction
between these issues. It's not just about land use. So, you'll see later on in the
presentation that this plan incorporates 11 different elements.
Also, the General Plan is, is a community driven process and we really try hard to reach
out to the public, public participation being a critical element in developing the plan.
The, the upper, the top, the first plans that you received serve as a framework for the
Island Plans. The Countywide Plan being the first of the 13, and then as we develop the
Island Plans, they provide a framework for the Community Plan Development. All of
those plans are part of the General Plan.
Also, a little bit about Maui County Code 2.80B. This was amended. I can't remember
the exact year, but it was the, the amendment to the Maui County Code that spells out the
process by which we will develop the General Plan and you can take a look at that online
or within the Maui County Code. And these are the highlights of 2.80B. They address
the Island Plans, the Countywide Plan, the Island Plans, and the Community Plans. And
2.80 defines the legal status, content, and process for developing the plans. I...that's
right, I just said that. It also redefines the General Plan to emphasize regional islandwide
planning . . . (change tape, start 1B). . . calling for a directed growth strategy and
priorities for CIP budgeting and implementation of programs. 2.80 also sets up the
General Plan and Community Plan Advisory Committees on all three islands.
This is what the 1990 General Plan consisted of and you'll see that, yes, the last General
Plan was adopted in '91. It had no map and directly under that plan you have the
Community Plans, the nine Community Plans.
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The new, the new General Plan also has an overarching Policy Plan, which has no maps
whatsoever. It's strictly including very broad policies, which are intended to serve as a
framework for all of the plans to come underneath it and those would be the Lanai, Maui,
and Molokai Island Plan. The outer-island plans are also the Community Plans. Okay,
and so, as we update the Community Plans for the outer-islands those would be
considered Island Plans. So, they would have a lot of regional policies and so forth and
strategies.
We are currently developing the Maui Island Plan and it's making its way through the
Planning Commission now and we expect that the process will be complete in September
and it will be coming to you, being transmitted to this body in October. Okay, and I'll,
I'll get into that a little bit later.
After the Maui Island Plan, we're going to be starting up with the Community Plans and
that's coming up real soon. So, that should be exciting too. And what happens here is as
you start to go down towards the Community Plan process, you start to go a little bit, you
go into a little bit, a lot more detail about design, urban form, and more specific
community based issues. When you're up here at the Countywide Policy Plan, you're
flying really high. So, everything should be very broad.
And the process to develop this plan, the Countywide Plan, started with the development
of a number of technical studies. And on your left hand side you'll see there's five
examples of some of the key technical studies that had to be completed before we even
released the Countywide Plan. And those are Public Participation, Land Use Forecast,
the Socio-Economic Forecast, Infrastructure and Capacity Studies were done, and also
we did a number of Historical and Cultural Analysis Studies. And once those were done,
we developed the Countywide Policy Plan and released it to the public and to the GPACs.
That plan is included in your binder. Okay, I believe, it's the very last, on the very last
tab.
Okay, after we released the Policy Plan we actually started on the development of other
elements for the Maui Island Plan, and you'll see on this chart here, it's just, I'm just kind
of giving you a sense of what it takes to get to the development of the Island Plan. After
the, the resource elements are developed we developed growth scenarios directed,
directed growth scenarios, and a capital improvement program with an implementation
schedule. And those items are. . .they come later, much later, and that's, and that's what
we've done for the Maui Island Plan, which will be coming to you.
So, a little bit about the role of these 13 documents. Again, they're, they're policies,
which serve to create an opportunity for programs, such as Six-Year CIP Programs,
Public Facility Plans, Functional Plans, Capital Improvement Project Plans. And those,
those are implementation programs, which are designed to implement all of these 13
documents. On the left side, you'll see Zoning Ordinances and Maps, and Land Use
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Regulations, and Land Use Permits. That's more on the regulatory side and all of those
items are supposed to be consistent with what we've set out to say in the General Plan.
Okay, so, if there's an inconsistency in one of the General Plan documents, it triggers, for
example, an amendment to an ordinance or the, the need to develop a new ordinance.
And so that's just one example of how these plans are implemented. And these are the
traditional elements you'll find: land use, transportation, Ag, housing, historic cultural
resources, environment, economic development, and infrastructure. So, all of these
things are typically included in a General Plan. And so, there's a lot of interplay between
these issues. You'll touch on urban design issues, economic challenges, social issues,
and even, you know, environmental programs can be, well, promoted we should say.
What makes a good General Plan? Comprehensive, it should be internally consistent.
Okay, so, all of these documents should be consistent with each other. It should include
clear and specific implementation measures. There should be fiscal and staff
requirements laid out. Policy implications should be articulated. And there should be an
open and honest public debate, okay.
So alot now...a little bit about the Countywide Plan. Again, it's a very broad policy
document, provides the basis for the Maui Island Plan and the other Community Plans to
come. And it's an overarching values statement and an umbrella, which is basically
applying to the entire County and it's one document.
And some of the objectives would be to support island and community-based sustainable
economic development to promote affordable housing, schools, better schools, more
parks, or better parks, public services, all which are needed by this entire County. It's
also intended to create an open space framework, environmental protection, and
protection of cultural and natural, cultural resources. Also, we hope to enhance the
livability of the islands and increase travel choices and also provide for a lot of improved
coordination of local land use, infrastructure, and transportation planning. And that's
done typically through a direct growth strategy. And a big thing for Hawaii is to protect
and define its unique sense of place. And so, you'll, you'll find that that's also included
in the Countywide Plan.
Okay, a little bit about what we did. We brought the 2007 Plan before the General Plan
Advisory Committees, which is, the acronym is GPAC. These GPAC, GPACs' roles
were advisory to the Planning Director and this is spelled out in 2.80. They also
represented their different communities and the communities interests and their primary
role was to comment, advise, and provide recommendations, and revisions to the
Planning Department on the Countywide Plan.
During our very extensive meetings with the GPACs on all three islands, we sought to try
and build agreement on all of the, the content, particularly Section IV, which will be the
focus of this body, because that particular section is really, really the meat of the
document. So, we, we sought to try and include as many opinions as possible but build
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consensus with these bodies. And I can say for the most part we achieved that and you
can see in your binders how the deliberations went. It's all before you. You can see that
in, in the appendices, what the differences were and how we addressed them. Most of the
time we, we adopted what the GPACs or Planning Commissions had, had said, and, and I
hope, I hope you look at those sections so you can understand what happened, how we
developed these, the Section IV.
The role of the Planning Commissions, very similarly to the GPACs. The Planning
Commissions were advisory to the Planning Department and we took their comments just
in the same way we took the GPACs' comments and we created the matrixes, which are
within your binder. We took these recommendations and revisions and they, the
Planning Commissions reviewed the GPACs and formulated their own before, and what
we did is we took all of that work and we forwarded to the County Council last year.
The role the Planning Department, the original role here is we needed to prepare the draft
Countywide Policy Plan, as well as all of the rest of, all of the rest of the 13 documents.
And our role is to consult with the GPACs and the Planning Commissions prior to
submitting to this body.
And the goals were again to gather all of their input and to try and achieve general
support and agreement with all six bodies. There was also a seventh body, which you
heard reference to. We took the draft plan to the Cultural Resources Commission and
they only reviewed the Culture and Traditions Section of the draft Countywide Policy
Plan because they had requested specifically to only see that section. So, you'll see in
your binder when you get to the Culture and Tradition Section that's where the CRC's
comments are, okay.
Public engagement is again a very important part of this process. We tried to include as
many people as possible and these are the different ways that we did that, primarily
through public meetings that were posted via agendas. We also released. . .we did press
releases. We sometimes were called out into the community and did brief presentations

with community groups. And we also conducted community outreach events, which
included a number of mapping exercises and different stations. That, that was real fun.
We did that in Lahaina and Upcountry and also Central Maui. And we also have a
website, which contains all of the important documents: the plan, different technical
studies, Focus Maui Nui, and I'm going to actually show you what that website, website
looks like very soon here.

Focus Maui Nui, Focus Maui Nui was a public outreach effort that was completed in
2003. It's a very thick report. It was extremely broad in its reach throughout all three
islands. Over 1,600 people participated and what it was, was a visioning process for the
County. And in that process, the public actually did a very fine job of articulating what
their concerns and priorities were, and recommended strategies for action.
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These were the key priorities that came out of the process. Education was actually at the
top. All three islands felt that education needed to be improved so that all residents could
access quality education. Protecting the natural environment was also extremely high on
the priority list and everybody basically. . .the results basically reflected that the natural
environment was one of the most important things that we need to protect. Also,
addressing infrastructure challenges, including, especially transportation and housing,
strengthening the economy, preserving the local cultural... culture and traditions, and
addressing human needs through special social programs.
Okay, a little bit about the website. All those, all throughout the process, we've been
asking the public for their input, and on the website we've had a General Plan e-mail
address posted from the very beginning, and we've been receiving comments from the
broad public on the General Plan. And what we've been doing is monitoring and
collecting these comments and incorporating their concerns as best as possible into the
draft plans. We also have a new address now. We have the Planning Committee's
address so we hope that this address can also be posted on the website so the public can
have an opportunity to submit comments throughout the process here before the
County...before the Planning Committee.
Okay, this is what the website page looks like for the draft Countywide Policy Plan and
I'm going to bring it up right now and see how long this takes. This is something we just
discovered. Council Services and I worked on trying to bring the internet to the Chamber
here. It might take a bit of time but while I'm waiting for it, let me just explain how it's
laid out. On the left, let's see, on the left, you'll see that there's the, the general, wait a
second, hold on here. Anyway, it's laid out with links on the left side of the page and
then you'll see that each section of the draft plan is linked, so what happens is you can
open up the entire draft 2008 Plan. See how this is working, not sure if it's going to work
very well here, but I'm waiting. Let's see, let's try and go to another location. May not
come up right away. Here we go. So, I'm going to have to maneuver this a little bit but
you can see this is the website for anybody who's been there already. You probably
recognize it, and you go from Departments to Planning, right here, and then you go from
Planning to let's see if I can find it, Long Range, then you go Long Range to General
Plan 2030, and there is the draft Countywide, right here on the left hand side. And I'm
just gonna bring up the section, which this body will be focusing on, Section IV, and
presto, there it is. And so, this is what you have before you. I think this is kind of nifty
that we have this technology now. All right, so there you go and going back to my
presentation.
All right, so, in your binder you have what was transmitted to you last year and I'm going
to talk a little bit about how it's organized. The Director's Report explains the process,
the role, and the purpose of the Countywide, and this is what the transmittal page looks
like. And if you turn to the table of contents, you'll see that the, the Director's Report is
divided into 12 different sections, and I'll, I'm, I'm more than willing to answer any
questions about any of these sections after the presentation. But it basically explains the
process, the regulations, what community out. . .community outreach we did, and the
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different bodies that reviewed the document. And the, the appendices actually comprised
the, the fattest part of your transmittal because the appendices include all of the work of
all seven bodies.
You'll have the. . .you have the 2008 Draft Plan under Appendix A and this is the
Planning Director's recommend...recommended plan. Under Appendix B, you have the
Planning Commission's recommendations, proposed revisions, and findings.
And how that's laid out is you will see on the left hand margin of this table, under
Appendix B, the. . .you have the Proposed Planning Director's version that came out of
the GPACs and you, you will see on the top row, each Planning Commission and what
their comments were. And then on the very, very right hand side of this table, you will
see how the Planning Director compiled these comments and created the 2008 draft,
okay.
Appendix C is actually a proposed exhibit that came out of Planning Commission and
this came out of a discussion on Green Planning Practices and the Planning Commission
had voted that this exhibit be included somewhere in the draft plan to demonstrate how
the public can actually implement Green Practices for themselves, okay.
Appendix D is the work of the General Plan Advisory Committees and it's laid out just
the same way Appendix B is laid out. What you have is the 2007 Planning Director's
proposal on the very left hand side and then on the very top row you, you will see the
General Plan Advisory Committees of Maui, Lanai, and Molokai, and how they
commented on our 2007 draft. And then, once again, on the very right you will find the
Planning Director's proposed language that was sent to the Planning Commission, okay.
So, this is, it was quite an extensive process. There were a lot meetings and then under
Item E, you have the original draft plan.
Under F, meeting minutes. Okay, first of all they are available on the website, all of
them. The GPACs' minutes are there. The Planning Commission minutes are there and
the CRC minutes are there. Also, Council Services is available, with the minutes if you,
if you would like to make a request for any particular, any particular day or meeting,
okay.
Now, a little bit about the actual draft plan. It's divided into five sections. The
Section IV is the primary focus of this body and on the right hand side of my screen in
the red, you will see that Section IV has 11 elements and they're listed up there. And so,
what we will be doing is going through each of these elements within the next couple of
months and this is kind of how we, the Planning Department, got through these elements
with the other bodies. How we laid it out is just the way you see it in your binder. We
had the recommended lang...language projected on a screen just like we have it here and
each body would go through the goal, objective, and the underlying policies, but just one
objective, and they would discuss it, and they would make motions and amendments, and
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then we would take a formal vote. So, each, each objective was gone through. We didn't
spend time going...we didn't take...we took one sentence by one sentence but we took it
all together. So, we, we basically really helped the efficiency of the process by taking
discussion on a cluster of policies and then taking a vote and that really helped to
expedite the process once we finally figured that out. So, this body can take it this way.
They can, they can get through this work very efficiently this way and my understanding
is that's what you will be doing.
I wanted to just go very quickly over what the differences are between a goal, objective,
policy, action, and program since this is really the meat of the document. A goal is a very
general statement about what we hope and want the community to be. It's a, it's a picture
of what we want, say over time, in this case in 20 years. The goal is an end and it's not
how we get there. It's just a statement of what we want when we get there.
Objectives are very different because they spell out how we're going to get there and
they're usually measurable. So, an objective is often expressed in terms of a quantitative
format. It can include a time frame. It, it can include, it can include language, which
infers that we're going to change the quantity of something or data will change but
there's usually some of kind of specified time dimension or client population or
something that we're going to measure over time. So, we can tell if we're getting there.
Okay, and you'll see a little bit later what I mean by that.
A policy is a rule for action and it focuses on a specific issue and provides direction
towards the attainment of goals and objectives.
And an action is a very specific task that we need to do in order to achieve all of the
above. Typical actions include, say developing a special planning project or program or a
very...just it's a very specific thing that we need to do. For example, improve Maui
County Code, Chapter 19. And, and it, it's typically more specific than that but you
know what you got to do and you know why you're doing it and the policies typically
support this action statement. All of them work together to achieve the goals and the
visions and the core values of the plan document.
A program is something that typically agencies carry out or it could be, you know, a
different, an outside party that carries it out but they're typically a coordinated set of
policies and actions that guide the agency towards what's spelled out in the General Plan
that we need to do. Sometimes they include milestones and many, many times they need
to be linked to a budget.
All right and this is just a graph that shows the process that we went through starting with
the Planning Department. This was way back before 2007 when we were drafting the
plan. We took four months to get through all three GPACs. We went back, compiled
their comments, and then brought them to the three Planning Commissions. They had
four months as well to review and comment on the plan. And then we went back, we
had, we didn't have 30 days. We just had to turn it around, that's how 2.0. . .80 spells.
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And so, we took the draft, all the draft comments, all the comments, and all the draft
plans, and we forwarded it to the County Council last year and that's where we are now.
All right, our process right now begins today. A more formal review will be beginning
on August 3 rd . So, this is just an introduction that the Council timeframe, we're hoping
will be to complete their review before the end of the year and before the Maui Island
Plan is transmitted.
So, I will go over now to the project approach. Meeting 1, hopefully August 3 rd , that's
what we're planning on. We'll be looking at Environment and Cultural Resources and so
forth. So, as we go through the plan we will hope to accomplish two elements per
meeting and so you see what the layout is there. We may need one more meeting
because there's 11 elements and after the last meeting, we hope that the plan can be
enacted by ordinance. And this is just another graph depicting kind of where we're at. In
August most of the work occurs, and then also in September, and then in October we
have only ideally one session to review with final voting taking place. And then you do
have a couple more months after that, but by then what we're hoping is that you can get
into the Maui Island Plan deliberations.
Next steps, what we're going to be doing over the next two weeks is helping you a little
bit with improving the Countywide Policy Plan by going through the draft plan before
you and looking for any redundancies or any last, last changes that we might need to
make. We, we notice that some of the action statements are actually drafted as policies
so what we'll be doing is moving some of those action statements that aren't actually
policies into policy, into the policy section of the document. Now, how we're going to
do that is we're going to just take the table that you see in front of you, and when we
bring this back to you on August 3" 1 , it will be very clear what, what we've moved. We
will include the original language. Obviously, you have the original language before you,
but when we look at it again, it will be in a table format and if we do make any changes
you will be able to see what we did. The purpose of doing that is to streamline the
document and to make it simpler and obviously to improve the document so there aren't
any, what, what shall we say, inappropriate mistakes or problems with the language. We
don't hope, we don't look at doing a whole lot, but definitely it will be something we
need to do by the next meeting and so, you should be ready to go by the next meeting.
Also, one other item is the timing of adoption. Once again, the Department recommends
that the Countywide is adopted prior to taking up the Maui Island Plan because the
Countywide really serves as the umbrella document for everything to come. And so,
establishing the framework for the Island Plans to come is very important and that way
you have something to weigh the Maui Island Plan and the other Island Plans against.
And that concludes my presentation. We're just hoping that we can, we can establish a
plan that improves the County and we hope that what you, what you have before you
offers some strategies that will make a difference for this County. It's, it's very
important especially now with everything that's happening. So, thank you and I'll take
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questions or Staff here will take questions from the Council Members in a minute. Thank
you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Simone. We would just take a minute to put
the screen up. And then if we can, why don't we do a short break at this time and then
come back in ten minutes, so at a quarter to three, Members. Okay, short recess.
... (gavel).. .
RECESS:

2:37 P.M.

RECONVENE:

2:47 P.M.

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: . . . (change tape, start 2A). . . . .(gavel). . . Okay, Members,
we will reconvene our Planning Committee meeting. We've just completed our
presentation by the Department in a PowerPoint and at this time the Chair would like to
call on the Director. Jeff, any comments before we begin our questions?
MR. HUNT: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just real briefly. Again, what we're going over today is an
orientation and this is the Countywide Policy Plan, not the Maui Island Plan or the
Community Plans. We need to, we need to keep that clear and we're trying to get a
comfort level with you folks and get some questions and answers accomplished. It, it's
important that you understand the document for your comfort level and the sections and
the elements that Simone went over. And it's also important that you realize that the
recommendations from all three of the GPACs and all three of the Planning Commissions
are in your packet. Those are, those are the matrixes that Simone talked about.
The document is...is a very solid document. It had a tremendous amount of public input
through Focus Maui Nui. It's based on technical reports. It went through three GPACs,
three Planning Commissions. And so, again, it's, it's a solid plan. We are providing to
you one plan that we recommend and that's so that you have one plan to focus on and
that was the direction that we understood the Council gave us back in 2007 when we
started going down this long road. They didn't want seven or eight plans to review.
They wanted one. But again, all of the recommendations are in your packet behind that,
that plan.
A couple of the testifiers mentioned some things. One is about having separate reviews
for the Maui Island Plan and the Countywide. We believe it's best to adopt your
Countywide Policy Plan and that will set the framework for your Maui Island Plan, as
well as your Lanai and your Molokai Community Plans. To try and adopt all four of
those documents simultaneously, I think, the whole thing would just bog down and even
crater. So, again, our recommendation is to adopt your Countywide Policy Plan, that'll
set the direction for the subsequent plans.
The Department is going through the two plans at this point and we will go through the,
the Molokai and Lanai Plans to make sure that there aren't redundancies or that there's an
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appropriate level of policy. So, if there's a policy that's in the Countywide and we see it
coming up through the Maui Island Plan, we'll work to, to get that, that redundancy
addressed.
We have made copies of the draft Countywide Policy Plan available to the GPACs and
the Planning Commissions, so they... due to costs we are suggesting that people request a
CD. We think that's a better way to go. However, if someone really needs a hard copy
we can make that available and also we do have them in the libraries, so we believe. At
least, we, we did at one time. We can check on that to confirm that.
A couple of the items that we really wanted to get some direction from the Committee
today was on streamlining the document. I did a really rough estimate at one time and
this was a couple...several months ago. And I estimated 600 policies, actions, objectives,
and goals. And we believe that's, that's a fairly lengthy document that could be distilled
down to make it a little user friendly and help streamline permitting in the future. The
idea is not to, to gut it or to make substantive changes but to just simply reduce
redundancies and, and to take out policies that perhaps instead of saying it three ways,
it's said once.
For an example, I just went to the first page on the Natural Resources and, I believe,
there's three policies and two action items that speak to open space. And do, do we
really need in a broad overarching policy document, do we need three policies and two
action items to speak into open space? And the two action items are verbatim with one of
the policy items. So, we, we believe, there's some simple housekeeping there.
And then the last one is and that will be a very transparent process. We'll have it out
front where everyone can see what the changes are just like we've done with the Planning
Commission.
And then finally, with the schedule, again, we are hoping that with your Maui Island Plan
looming that should be getting to this body in October or perhaps November that you
would have your Countywide Policy done, plan adopted by then. So, that would require
a fairly rigid schedule that we talked to the Chair about and it's just a proposal at this
point. It's up to you folks to accept it or not, and of course, it can always be modified as
we go along. But we're hoping that we can be fairly, fairly regimented in our review, not
a lot of wordsmithing, but looking more at concepts and remember again, this is a very
solid document based on technical studies and public input. And with that, we've got
Staff members here, John Summers, who's the head of the Long Range Division, and
Simone, who's a Project Planner for the Maui, for the Countywide Plan, and we're here
to answer any questions and, and get you folks comfortable with the process that we're
going down.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Before we proceed with questions,
Members, I would just like for the record to thank all of the participants in this planning
process from GPAC, and especially acknowledge Councilmember Baisa for having

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 29, 2009

facilitated this process to its, to the point of fruition at which we can now embark on the
next phases of our planning steps. So, so, to all of you who have participated, mahalo to
you. We're hoping that as we move forward again with the Planning Department that we
can help to make the process as simple as we can, not leaving out the more important and
finer details along the way, but make it a process that is efficient so that we can meet the
Island Community Planning documents as they come forward. Again, looking at an
October date for that. So, so, with that said, that is sort of our timeframe for this process
between now and September or thereabouts, October, where we can try to come to some
consensus on this Countywide Policy Plan. So, so, with that, Members, the floor is now
open for questions to the Department and Staff Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Me.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, Member Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Jeff, you mentioned that in this plan here the concerns raised
by GPAC, Planning Commissions, are in here. How does that match up to what the
Planning Department has put to language in the Policy Plan?
MR. HUNT: For the most part, the plan is based on the GPAC and Planning Commissions'
recommendations. Now, it's not verbatim and it would be difficult. It'd actually be
impossible to be verbatim 'cause you had different versions coming out of the three
GPACs and then different versions coming out of the Planning Commissions. So, we had
to do some consolidation and finding common threads or common themes and then there
has been occasional wordsmithing or something like that. But for the most part it's a
GPAC and Planning Commission document.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: For the most part. In what area would you say that there is a
distinct difference that the Planning Department has compared to the GPAC, if you could
look at all the areas that are referenced? What is the biggest distinctive direction or
difference that you've taken?
MR. HUNT: I can't think of anything that's distinct.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Really?
MR. HUNT: I think some of it, again, was a difference in wording from the different GPACs or
the Planning Commissions, but in terms of a direction, a hard fast direction we should go
this way, and the Planning Department said, no, we're going to go this other way. I don't
think that's the case.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: There's no "may" or "shall"?
MR. HUNT: I, I'm not sure if there's a "may" or a "shall".

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 29, 2009

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, that's what I mean.
MR. HUNT: In, in trying to answer your question when, when the GPACs made a
recommendation that we didn't agree with, we noted that at the Planning Commission
level. And then when the Planning Commission made their decision, we basically went
with whatever the Planning Commission said for the most part. The idea being if the
Planning Commission agreed with the GPAC that's, that's the direction that the Planning
Commission agreed with the Planning Department, then that's the direction. And so,
really the Planning Commission was kind of the tie breaker at that point on any policies
that we disagreed or, or had a difference of opinion on.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That's interesting. Why the Planning Commission rather than
GPAC?
MR. HUNT: The GPAC made their recommendation to the Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I know, but if there were differences, why wouldn't the
GPAC, who had many more members involved compared to the Planning Commission
that all they had only nine members?
MR. HUNT: Well, the Planning Commission's role was to review those recommendations. So,
at that point, it's up to them to decide and there was debate and there was a public
process. And, again, most of it is based on the GPACs. The Planning Commissions had
a different opinion on some areas, some policies. That, that was their role.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, so now that you've told us the line was between the
Planning Commission and GPAC, Planning Commission and the Planning Department.
So, the Commissions pretty well had a lot of their direction included in here. My
question is, were there any big differences, differences between GPAC and the Planning
Commission?
MR. HUNT: Well, it's, it's in your, in your packet, the, the matrixes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I know, but I, I, I would think that it would stand out to
you if there was a real big difference in some of the policies that the Commission took.
MR. HUNT: We could if, if the desire of this body is to make those differences clearer or
highlight those, we could do that as we go through the review of the document, if that's
what you wish.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Member Nishiki, . . .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Chairman?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The reason is, is because he lays out to us this is the Planning
Department's direction on the Policy Plan. And then he said, if you look inside you'll see
Planning Commission and GPAC direction. So, I guess, my question is with the decision
that you made in the Policy Plan, if there was any big difference between Planning
Commission and GPAC? But you said you followed Planning Commission instead of
GPAC. Did you note those differences so that we could see it?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Wait.. .
MR. HUNT: I, I.. .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Before you, you answer. Member Nishiki, I think, what we're
trying to establish here, one, is the process of which we're going to be evaluating and
taking a look at this Countywide Plan. What I don't want to do is get into specifics right
now because it's not before us today and then if there are concerns or issues of how it's
being presented to you as a member of this Committee, then I, I think, those will be
valuable in terms of how we get the information, and how you want it presented, and that
would be more productive.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm done.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Member Johnson and then Member Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and, and, I think, what you're asking for is what kind of format
would be most helpful to us so that we can look at all of the components and then how is
it going to help us to make the best possible decision. Is that basically what you're
headed towards?
MR. HUNT: We, we need to determine what the next steps are.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNT: How, how do you want to review the document?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, and, and...
MR. HUNT: And part of it's scheduling, part of it's consolidation of policies, and part of it's
what are you going to see up on the wall.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. Well, for my part, Mr. Chair, I, I basically think the matrix is
a very helpful way to look at it, to look at it as far as the comparison goes, you know, so
that we kind of understand even if you have like these alternate recommendations that
were made or maybe minority opinions if you want to call them that. So that we can
understand within that matrix presentation what, what was looked at or what was
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recommended or how you arrived at your decision for making that recommendation,
what was the logic and reason behind your recommending to us what you felt was the
best possible approach.
For me, another component would be when a vote is taken, just as it is here at the
Council, even though the majority passed it, is there a vote that was very close, and did
some people pass on that vote with reservations because if it was a unanimous vote that
everyone supported it, it helps me to gauge what the strength of that view was. If it is not
done in that way, then it, it may be that it was 5-4; there were maybe a lot of absences,
whatever. Then, it might be helpful for us to know, well, it only passed by a bare, bare
majority. So, then in that case, I would look at that issue more closely because it would
say something to me that well they were pretty undecided. So, because they were so
close in the vote what is it that I have to look at in order to do proper review of that. So,
those two areas would be really helpful for me personally.
I, I think that the question that was raised by one of the testifiers with regard to, I guess,
duplicity or duplication, if you could address that in the context at the next meeting if you
understand what she's saying because you went through the process, I did not, and I
know there's been this back-and-forth about, well, is it a policy, you know, is it
something, something else. So, I just want to understand a little bit better to answer the
question at least in my own mind, what it is that we're really trying to achieve? I know
that sometimes we have the verbiage that's contained in our Community Plans, if it's so
detailed and if it's almost going to duplicate in one part of the plan, I just need to know
your recommendation as to how to address that issue so that we do the overview, and we
don't get into so much detail that we lose ourselves because I don't want that to happen.
I want it to be a working document. I want it to be something that people can live with,
that is meaningful to them when they're making decisions, whether it's at the Planning
Commission level, whether it's at the Council level, even for our consultants who come
here that want to make Land Use amendments or anything. I just want it to be a user
friendly document that it's not going to be set on the shelf as some kind of a
philosophical, you know, airy, fairy kind of document that nobody really gets. So, that's
what I'm looking for. I don't know if that helps you any better to understand where I'm
approaching it but those would be the recommendations.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: If I can restate then, one, you're wanting a matrix format of
which . . . (inaudible).. .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That would be helpful, yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And I guess, your second question was really on those issues
where there is no agreement between the GPAC, the Commissions, and the Department
that they would be highlighted specifically within the matrix so that we can be informed
about that particular item that needs our, our discussions and, and deliberations. Is that
how you're presenting it?
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MR. HUNT: We were intending to present the Planning Department matrix up there and then
the Council and then you could...if you have questions you have your, your matrix on
paper. In order to put all seven up there -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I know.
MR. HUNT: --it would be, you know, and, and the print would be so small.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, and, and that's okay. That's just so that we have something to
reference. And then the other thing that's really important, Mr. Chair, is if there was a
close vote on any one of the key issues, I really think that's important for us to know
where there were a bare majority vote. You don't have to, you know, if, if it was
unanimous, it's helpful to know if it was unanimous, but if it was a close vote
particularly, I, I really personally think that's going to be helpful to us, if you kept those
records.
MR. HUNT: We'd have to go through the minutes for that so that might be a tall task and we
can try and off our memories say that, well, there wasn't consensus on this one -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
MR. HUNT: --or there was a difference between the GPAC and the Planning Commission
and/or the Department.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNT: We can try and bring those to your attention certainly.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, that would really helpful. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair, thank you very much. Today is definitely a historic
day and thank you very much for beginning this review. We've been waiting for it for a
very long time. I know everybody's really excited and a little nervous about the task
before us 'cause it is a very large task. I think a lot of work has been done and, I think,
we're going to find that this is a pretty good document. My question is, you know, if
we're going to kind of do what we're doing today and we'll have a panel of people
available to help us as we go through the process and ask questions and look at the
various issues, I was wondering will the GPAC play any part in that? Is it possible that
we could impanel at least a Chair or a representative from the GPAC to be available each
time so that if there is an issue that it could be addressed?
MR. HUNT: It's possible. The Department has some concerns about that approach. One of
them being, would the Chair or the Vice-Chair or one member represent the whole
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25 people? And there is a procedure where technically you could send back issues to the
GPAC. The law allows that and we could reconvene the GPAC and set up a meeting
and, and agendize it. Frankly, I don't recommend that at this point unless there's some
huge issue. I mean I would wait until, until something is overbearing that you can't deal
with.
The other issue that it raises is, is what about the Planning Commission? I mean there,
there's that whole step and so should we have a member of the Planning Commission
also be available to represent the Planning Commissions' view points. And so, the whole
idea of having a panel, frankly, it's a little messy for us.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I understand what you're saying and I definitely don't think we
want to do all this work over. I mean it's been two months too long and too much. But I
was wondering if at least somebody were available from both of those bodies, maybe not
necessarily on every issue, but if something becomes contentious and you raise it as an
area of disagreement that they could represent the position that was taken by their body,
not so much their personal position because if you're going to get into personal positions,
I think, that's a problem 'cause you need to represent your body, just like you're going to
represent the Planning Department. But it might try, you know, it might expedite this.
What I'm worried about is we're going to get into something being done and then at the
next meeting a whole bunch of people coming to testify that, no, we don't agree, that
wasn't what we said, and we're going to get bogged down. So, that was...I was just
trying to find a way to kind of move along here. Thank you.
MR. HUNT: One of the, one of the ways we could deal with that is we have minutes of all the
meetings. And if Staff could do the research and come back with you and say and, and
cut and paste, and say here's what the actual motion, and the vote was on that particular
item. If you...minutes in black and white. It's verbatim rather than asking a GPAC or a
Planning Commissioner what their interpretation of that vote was and I would be more
comfortable with having us research the minutes and bring that information to you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Also as we know, those of us who went through it, there were
not that many major issues. This Countywide Policy Plan was pretty much motherhood
and apple pie and principles and values that we all hold very dear. So, I don't think it's
the piece of the work that is going to be that contentious, but I still think that it's
important that where there were differences, not, not about how many or what color or,
you know, but major differences that we explain those differences to Council Members
and that they understand what was decided or what is being presented. That's all I'm
trying to do. I'm trying to expedite this thing 'cause we could sit here for the next ten
years wordsmithing and carrying on. But a lot of work and a lot of time has already been
done and a lot of discussions. And I can tell you that I wound up with two big laundry
baskets of paper. So, I do not want all those minutes and things because, I think, it's just
going to be too voluminous for the Members to deal with.
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MR. HUNT: Well, we...and that's what Staffs for. We can go through those minutes for you.
And I, I do agree with your opinion that the document is a broad policy document and
there's not that many issues that are...they were contentious or that were a cross between
the GPAC or the Planning Commission or the Department. It is a broad general policy
document.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think as we go down the road and we get more into, you know,
Urban Boundaries and Rural Boundaries and where we put centers and things like that,
you're going to run more into discussion but when you're discussing keeping the
environment wonderful and our oceans healthy and making sure that we're all taking care
of here and have a good quality of life, what's to argue about?
MR. HUNT: Yeah, who can argue with that? And, and that's why we're suggesting that you get
your Countywide Plan adopted before you start getting into the...in all likelihood more
contentious Maui Island Plan and the Lanai and Molokai Community Plans.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members any other questions for the Department?
Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, thank you, Chair, just one question on the, on the project
approach and the series of meetings the Department is recommending. Maybe,
Mr. Chair, I don't know if you can add something to this as well. For posting that day, if
we have testifiers, then will there, will, will, for example, if GPAC members wanted to
come in and testify. For example, Meeting 1, it says, Environment and Cultural
Resources, then will testimony be or will the agenda be crafted to, to...for the public to
give comment just on those two issues? I'm just wondering if that might be the route to,
to go on that day.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Thank you, Member Molina. I think, as has been presented to
you in the, in the PowerPoint, what we're trying to do is, is look at 11 elements, and then
we will try to pair at least two of those elements in a single agendized meeting. And in
that we would be indicating exactly what items will be taken up in, in that particular
meeting.
In terms of, I think, you know, us knowing ahead of time what those sections will be, I'm
trying to listen to Member Baisa's input about potentially bringing on maybe some of the,
the representation from the GPACs or even from the Commission, you know, if that's
something that I think we can accommodate for specific needs, I think, within that, that
item. But otherwise if you look on, I don't know what page it is, but in your handout
there are...there is a list of the 11 elements that we would try to...we are going to have to
go through in terms of completing the Countywide Plan...Policy Plan. And the plan right
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now is to take them in, in pairs so that we will be dealing with two of them at a time,
except for the one remaining...one. And then if there is a need to extend on any
particular section, then we will extend that into our next agenda.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I, I think it's first of all, I think it's a good idea it's
broken down like this because, for example, one, one issue, of course, will be Land Use
and Growth Management. We can anticipate a very long and healthy and interesting
discussion on that alone. So, my, my point being that, you know, I guess, if it's broken
down on our...when, when it's agendized that these are the points that we will talk about
on, on -CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --on, on the General Plan today. So, you don't have people
coming in and talking about other points and it's kind of, you know, as, as you know,
your, your Committee time is very precious. So, I'm just trying to make this....kind of
get your direction as to how . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: That is our plan at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, good. Well, look forward to that. I think this is a great
way of breaking it down. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Member Molina. Members, any other
questions for the Department, okay?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, as you review this 11 elements, you're going to take
it, like say, goal, objective, policy, action, and program?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, that's the, that's the section of the document and then
underneath that and there are these 11 different sections, 11 elements as we're, we're
calling them.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, well, all I'm saying is that Protect the Natural
Environment that would be a goal, and of course, objective, policy, actions, how to get
there is at the end.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: We will be looking at each of those elements for those goals,
objectives, and, and policies.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: With the timeline in between?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: With the timeline that we talked about between now and the
end of September, October.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: It's almost like the budget schedule.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No, no, yeah, I understand.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And meeting everyday, I think, no. Just kidding.
. . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, Member Nishiki asked a question, which of
course, you explained that, you know, we'll go there some time or another. There are
recommendations that were made by the Planning Commission, as well as the GPAC,
and it's all in our handout but it's different sections. But I don't know if the Planning
Department could, could put it side by side, so that it's easy to see rather than flipping
pages, so.
MR. HUNT: We can try and see what we can do. It's...we got three Planning Commissions and
then three GPACs.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You can separate it by, you can separate it by islands,
Maui Island, Molokai Island, Lanai Island, and then maybe your recommendation on the
fourth column.
MR. HUNT: We'll see if we can do that.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Victorino and then Member Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This, yeah, you know, I got this big documents and you
know I got all these books, yeah, but over here I see a sort of a matrix and I'm trying to
understand it. It's Appendix B. Is this pretty much what we're going to be following
under Appendix B? Because it has Maui County Natural Environment and they state
Open Spaces will be preserved, managed and cared for in perpetuity, and then it has the
Maui Planning Commission recommendation, Molokai recommendation, Lanai Planning
Commission recommendation, and Director's. Is, is that something we're going to be
working with? I mean, I'm just...'cause I hear matrix and I look at this and I assume,
seems to be following just what we're talking about, but I don't know. Is that what we're
going to be working on?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Let me get back to the Department or, or Simone on how you,
you want to answer that question.
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MR. HUNT: The appendix you were referring to is the matrix for the Planning Commissions.
There's another matrix for the GPACs.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. HUNT: And we were hoping to put the final Department's recommendation on the board
and then go off of that and use those matrixes as background information. We can refer
to them. We can consult them as we go. If there's particular issues of concern, we can
bring in minutes. And now, it's been suggested that we consolidate them on an
islandwide basis, so the GPAC from Molokai is next to the Planning Commission from
Molokai.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that would be Appendix D in this book? All the GPAC
reference...recommendations?
MR. HUNT: Correct. And Simone, did you want to add anything?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, in essence, we have, but I mean you're going to try to
consolidate them to make us so that we can kind of follow a track. Is that what you guys
going to try to do? Is that what the intention is, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The intentions is, is to try and simplify the information that
you have. Otherwise, the information is before you, you know, so you can take the time
to go through all of this, but the Department in their matrix presentation is going to try
and help us. And especially to identify those areas that, I think, are of concern for the
Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. If that's...if that's the intent, then fine. I'm good
with that. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Member Nishiki, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. No other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know what?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: This, this area is probably a lot of fluff, yeah?
MR. HUNT: I think the policies are aspirational. They're not technical. You ask planners who
make their living . . .(change tape, start 2B). .. doing this, if you call it fluff, we'd
probably use a different adjective.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Poetry.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I think poetry sounds nice, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: . (Inaudible).. .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, then, Members, if there are no other questions, then at
this time then the Chair would like to adjourn our meeting and then ask that you look
forward to our scheduled meetings coming up for this process.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Mr. Chair, before you adjourn. Will this schedule be
given to us with the idea that we all need to have other Committees and all that other
stuff?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're going to be trying to accommodate and work on a
schedule that's amicable to all of us, right?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: As I said earlier when we started out that I will be contacting
all of your offices to make sure that the schedule is going to be one that can be workable
for all of us.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, go ahead, Director.
MR. HUNT: I just want to make sure, I heard from one Councilmember that they were okay
with removing duplications, and I just want to make sure there's no objections on, on
Staff doing that. Again, we'll be transparent, we'll bring it to your attention, just to
streamline the document. If there's objections, we want to hear about it now.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, I, I don't have any objections. That was the issue that I raised
but I think as long as you identify where you're doing that why kill more trees than we
have to. So, you know, that's my view.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, you have any objections to that? Member
Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No, no objections. Mr. Chair, just the one quick question on
these future meetings that we have. These, these will be scheduled as well as on
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Mondays and in the anticipation that we may go into the evening? Just, just, so we can, I,
I can kind of get an idea ahead of time -CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Yeah, and, you know -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --and plan accordingly.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --we're in the process of trying to finalize that and as soon as
we come to some consensus between my Committee and my Staff and then the
Department and then some of your schedules that may have a bearing on that as well,
then we'll come up with a finalized schedule for your review.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, 'cause I know your Committee already you've got some
heavy items and, you know, this, this by itself can be a whole, you can do a whole
Committee on this.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Thank you for reminding me.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you, Chair. I don't...I haven't checked the calendar
but I'm assuming that these meetings will happen during your regular Planning slot.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: That's one consideration that I'm trying to look at. We may
want to consider looking at another meeting day, but again, that's going to be dependent
on your, you know, on your schedules.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right. Oh, initially and, you know, I'd still like to think...throw
it out there because I had participated in all of these meetings and was so familiar with
how much time it took and how much discussion occurs on all of this. I had thought that
it might be a really good idea to dedicate a couple days a month just to do General Plan
because, you know, you have so much work to do in the Planning Committee on top of
this. That if we spend all your Planning Committee time doing General Plan, then all the
other issues that you have to deal with, and you have some really heavy hitters, it would
be, it'll be very hard to do all this. So, I just wanted to throw that out again. I, for one,
would be willing to commit to that because this is really important and this whole plan as
we go forward is just going to take a lot of time for all of us but we got to get it done
because so much rides on it. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Member Baisa. Member Nishiki.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 29, 2009

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm open to evening meetings.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Anyone else want to give up time?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Ten.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: . . . (chuckles).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I willing to go Sundays. If he can go Sunday, I'll go
Sunday.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Me, too.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Off week.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Off week.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Thank you for all of your input but we're going to try and
work out a schedule and we'll contact you and for your Committees as well to see if we
can accommodate that, okay. So, Department, thank you for, for being here, your
presentation. And, Members, thank you. And this meeting is now adjourned.
. . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 3:23 p.m.
APPROVED:

SOL P. KAHO'OHALAHALA, Chair
Planning Committee
pc:min:090629
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